

## Family update #152

April 6, 2022

Dear family and friends,

## **COVID Update**

As of this morning, 30 residents on the second floor and 10 residents on the fifth floor have tested positive for COVID. Another round of prevalence testing will be done for residents on the fifth floor today. We are grateful that several residents who tested positive are asymptomatic and those who have mild symptoms are recovering well. Our Medical Director has been on the outbreak units to check in on all residents. Staff are working diligently to monitor residents closely and make sure everyone is well taken care of. Please continue to keep residents and staff in your prayers.

## 22nd Walk for Wing Kei

We are excited to launch our 22nd Annual Walk for Wing Kei (virtual edition) today! With last year's incredible success, we are taking a leap of faith and increasing our target to \$350,000. We appreciate the support and partnership families offer the Walk for Wing Kei. This year's donations will be invested into the planning and development of Wing Kei Village, a new dynamic, intergenerational community that will include a range of living and care options to support seniors to age with grace, joy, and dignity.

Participants are encouraged to walk between now and June 25, 2022. Last year, individuals and teams were creative in how they chose to walk. Some gathered one day a week, others walked short distances every day—even residents enjoyed participating, enjoying daily laps on the unit!

We welcome all families to sign up to walk and encourage your family and friends to join you! Participants who register before May 6, 2022 will be entered into early bird draws. Log on to <a href="wingkei.org">wingkei.org</a> to register as an individual or team and follow us on <a href="Facebook">Facebook</a> and <a href="Instagram">Instagram</a> to receive updates and help us spread the word! For more information, please contact Alvin Ho at <a href="events@wingkei.org">events@wingkei.org</a> or call 403-277-7433.

We will share details on the Walk for Wing Kei at tonight's Family Town Hall—we look forward to meeting you there!

May the God of hope fill you with all joy and peace as you trust in Him, so that you may overflow with hope by the power of the Holy Spirit.

~ Romans 15:13

With gratitude,

Kathy Tam Chief Executive Officer